
35 th Communication  

28/09/2018  



Last day of the Chapter. Being here is 
a blessing and a gift. But at this 

moment,  though we tried to keep the 
mood high enough, we feel tired 

already.  

First appointment , no doubt, it was in the 
chapel. Philippines animated the liturgy and 
the Eucharist was presided over by Fr.. 
Innocent Hakizimana ocd, from Congo. It is 
not the first day that he celebrated in our  

Chapel. 

What is essential in our life is to avail ourselves for responding the questions 
of Jesus: who am I for you?  

Who is Jesus for me? Who am I for Jesus? And it is not enough doing it 
once in life time and thatõs it. It should be a daily process because  the 
answer depends on me,  my ways, how I see myself before God, before 
others, before the mission and above all before myself.   

Carmelite  Missionaries going forth. Who am I for you?  

Oh Lord, you are my God, for you I long!»  



A lot of movement and  vitality when 
we reached the hall.  Yes, it had been 

a very intense month of living 
together and we noticed that there 
are many things to deal withé 

Through the music and dance we placed 
ourselves  in the presence of the Lord. 
Engrossed in his praise.  

A paragraph from a letter of Fr. Palau was 
heard: « I do not want you to be more than 
one thingéè 

And in the background the sound of water 
with the rain stick was heard. We felt that 
time had stopped, it had taken a break, 
while we were praying for the sister whose 
name we got yesterday,  for the 
Congregation, each province, each 
community and each sister.   

Invitation to prayer leads each one to 
occupy their seats and the soft voice of  
Loida made us to leave everything 
behind, on another planet.  



Luz Marina moderated the last session of the chapter that begins 
with the reading and approval of Actas 11, 12 & 13  

It was finalized and agreed upon 
some issues referring to the 
General House, the convience or 
not having the inter -chapter 
assembly  in the mid -sexennium, 
some other issues that are 
already posted on and the 
general evaluation.  

As a continuation we heard a recorded 
voice of Sr. Beatriz Mejiaõs mother  
thanking  us for the presence of 
Beatriz who was able to be at her side 
during those hard moments and also 
the prayer and strength that was 
transmitted to her from this Chapter 
Hall. 



We have also made a group photo.  

It would be very interesting if you try to distinguish or call each one by 
their names, which we have done already many times.  

I hope at least you distinguish the present general and the «emeritus».  



Enclosed herewithé 

The Chapter is closed down with the words of Sr. 
Lila  and the signing of last Acta by the capitulars.  


